

# **Marshfield Primary School**

Marshfield Road, Castleton, Cardiff, CF3 2UW

Tel: 01633 680303 & E-mail: school@marshfieldprimary.co.uk Web: marshfieldprimary.co.uk & Twitter: @MarshfieldPSN

16<sup>th</sup> April, 2021

#### Dear Parents,

We hope you had a super Easter break. We are sure you took full advantage of the fine, often chilly weather we had. Due to the Covid situation, the school has reverted back to weekly newsletters in order to ensure frequent lines of communication. As things seem to have settled a little, we are soon hoping to revert back to our Monthly Memo.

## **Covid restrictions**

As a nation, we are making pleasing progress in diminishing the transmission of the virus, however we as a school and community, need to continue to place a great deal of importance on the covid restrictions we have in place. With this in mind, could all parents continue to-

- Wear masks on drop off and pick up
- Leave the site swiftly upon collection of your child
- > Refrain from congregating at the school gates before or after school
- Use social distancing guidelines

Whilst in school children will continue to wash their hands regularly and we will take steps to limit the sharing of resources and ensure high levels of ventilation.

Above all, children will remain in their class bubbles at all times.

### Seesaw

Seesaw is a really effective platform for communication between parents and class teachers and many of you have made comments about how useful you think it is. We would, however, like to remind parents to refrain from using the messaging tool after 6pm. Many thanks for your cooperation.

## **Parent Consultations**

Most parents of pupils in foundation phase have now had their TEAMS meeting with class teachers. We hope you found these beneficial. If, for any reason, you have not yet had a meeting, please contact the school office.

**Year 3 – Year 6 consultations:** These are due to take place as outlined below. On Monday, 12<sup>th</sup> April you received a text and /or email via teachers2parents to book your slot. Please contact your child's class teacher via seesaw or the school office if you have had difficulties making the booking.



# **Marshfield Primary School**

Marshfield Road, Castleton, Cardiff, CF3 2UW

Tel: 01633 680303 & E-mail: school@marshfieldprimary.co.uk Web: marshfieldprimary.co.uk & Twitter: @MarshfieldPSN

Year Group / Class	Consultation week
Y3 - Mrs Williams	Monday, 19 <sup>th</sup> April: 3pm – 6pm
	Tuesday, 20 <sup>th</sup> April: 3.20pm - 6.20pm
Y3 - Mrs Al-Doori / Mrs Hughes	Wednesday, 21st April: 3pm - 6pm
	Thursday, 22 <sup>nd</sup> April: 3.20pm - 6.20pm
У4	Monday, 19 <sup>th</sup> April: 3pm – 6.10pm
	Tuesday, 20 <sup>th</sup> April: 3pm - 6.10pm
У5	Monday, 19 <sup>th</sup> April: 3.10pm - 6.10pm
	Tuesday, 20 <sup>th</sup> April: 3.10pm - 6.10pm
У6	Monday, 19 <sup>th</sup> April: 3.10pm – 5pm
	Tuesday, 20 <sup>th</sup> April: 3.10pm - 5pm
	Wednesday, 21 <sup>st</sup> April: 3.10pm - 5pm

We would like to thank you for your partnership and patience in supporting the school with the new system.

#### **Pandas Update**

We have attached a letter from pandas to parents to advise them on the current situation regarding the childcare provision. For this term, the Pandas provision will be unavailable at the school. The Governing Body will continue to review the situation. It is anticipated that Pandas will now reconvene in September at the earliest.

### **Free Tables**

If you would like a school table (to seat 2) please contact the school. We have 4 available for collection.

Thank you all, once again, for your continued support during this time.

Kind Regards,
Mrs L.J. Lewis and the Marshfield Team

